
Principalôs Message 

Lǘ ƛǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ǝƴƎŜ ƻŦ ǎŀŘƴŜǎǎ ǘƘŀǘ L ǿǊƛǘŜ ǘƻ ƛƴŦƻǊƳ ȅƻǳ ƻŦ Ƴȅ ƛƳǇŜƴŘƛƴƎ ǊŜǝǊŜƳŜƴǘ ŀǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŬǊǎǘ Řŀȅ ƻŦ ƴŜȄǘ ǘŜǊƳΦ L ƘŀǾŜ 
ǘƘƻǊƻǳƎƘƭȅ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ Ƴȅ ǝƳŜ ŀǘ LƴǾŜǊƭƻŎƘ ŀƴŘ YƻƴƎǿŀƪ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭǎ ŀƴŘ ŦŜŜƭ ƘǳƳōƭŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƛǾƛƭŜƎŜŘ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǎƘŀǊŜŘ ǎƻ 
Ƴŀƴȅ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅǎ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΦ Lǘ ƛǎ ŀ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŎƻƳŜ ƛƴ ŀǎ tǊŜǇǎΣ ǘƘŜƴ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇ 
ŀƴŘ ƳŀǘǳǊŜ ŀǎ ƭŜŀǊƴŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ǝƳŜ ǘƘŜȅ ǊŜŀŎƘ ¸ŜŀǊ сΦ Lǘ ƛǎ ŀƭǎƻ ŀ ǇǊƛǾƛƭŜƎŜ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ ƘƛƎƘǎ ŀƴŘ ƭƻǿǎ ƻŦ ƭƛŦŜ 
ǿƛǘƘ ǎƻ Ƴŀƴȅ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎΣ ǎƻƳŜǝƳŜǎ ǾŜǊȅ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǝƳŜǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ƻũŜǊ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǿƘŜƴ ƴŜŜŘŜŘΦ hǳǊ 
ƭƻŎŀƭ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǝŜǎ ŀǊŜ ŀƭǎƻ ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ǇƭŜŀǎǳǊŜ ǘƻ ǿƻǊƪ ǿƛǘƘ ǎƻ Ƴŀƴȅ ŘƛũŜǊŜƴǘ 
ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ƎǊƻǳǇǎΣ ŀƴŘ ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭǎΣ ǿƘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƛƴ Ƴŀƴȅ ŘƛũŜǊŜƴǘ ǿŀȅǎΦ !ƴ !ŎǝƴƎ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƛƴ ǇƭŀŎŜ ŦƻǊ 
ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ н ǘŜǊƳǎ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ŀ ǊŜǇƭŀŎŜƳŜƴǘ ǘŀƪŜǎ ƻǾŜǊ ƛƴ ǘŜǊƳ пΦ L ǿƛƭƭ ƭŜǘ ȅƻǳ ƪƴƻǿ ǿƘƻ ǿƛƭƭ ǘŀƪŜ ƻǾŜǊ ŦǊƻƳ ƳŜ ŀǎ ǎƻƻƴ ŀǎ ƛǘ ƛǎ 
ƪƴƻǿƴΦ 
²ŜƴŘȅ /ŀǇƭŜ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ 

Diary dates 

March 

9th            Casual Dress Bring a Non Perishable  

                 Food Item (for the raffle) or a Gold Coin 

10th          Jazz Festival 

12th         Labour Day Public Holiday 

15th         Regional Swimming Sale 

16th          Casual Dress Bring a Bottle 1.5L or 2L 

                 Soft Drink 

19th-21st   Yr. 4 Camp 

20th           Yr. 3 Phillip Island Excursion 

21st           Divisional Tennis Inverloch 

23rd          Harmony Multi Age Day 

26th          School Council AGM 7pm 

28th          End Term 1.  3.30pm  Finish 

29th          Student Free Day 

30th          Good Friday 

31st          Easter Fair 

April 

16th          Start Term 2 

The Inverloch/Kongwak Primary School Newsletter 

Friday 2nd March, 2018 

Notices sent home                                 

Yr.4 Camp Permission Note; Tree Removal Let-

ter; Yr.3 Phillip Island Excursion Note 

School Council                                                                                                               
Parents/caregivers are an integral part of our school, with 
many opportunities available for participation. In March we will 
have our School Council Annual Meeting where we would like 
to welcome new faces onto our School Council. School Coun-
cil oversees the Governance of the school, particularly the Fi-
nances and Strategic direction, within the constraints of the 
Department of Education regulations. Our School Councillors 
are also the main drivers behind our Buildings and Grounds 
improvements. Currently we have 4 vacancies for parents on 
School Council. If you would like to nominate (you can nomi-
nate yourself), please collect a form from the office.  

 
Parent helper Training 
Many parents have already expressed an interest in helping at school this year. A reminder that you must have a valid Work-
ing With Children's Check before you can assist in any way. These can be obtained by completing a form on line, then taking it 
to the Wonthaggi post Office to be sent off with an id photo. I will run parent helper training sessions for anyone who hasn't 
done one yet next Wednesday morning at 9.00am and next Friday afternoon at 2.30pm. You will only have to attend one. 
Please let the office know if you are able to attend, and which session. If neither session suits, please let them know that also 
and I can arrange some more sessions. 

I give my permission for _______________________________ 

to participate in the Jazz Festival Parade on March 10th.  

Print Parentôs Name__________________________________ 

Contact Number_____________________________________ 

*Collection after the parade is at Bayside Lady. 



Conveyance Allowance                                                                                                          

Conveyance Allowance is available for children who are attending their nearest government school 

and live 4.8km or more from the school.  If you think this applies to you please collect an application 

form from the office.  These forms must be returned to school by 5th March.  Parents who already 

receive this allowance do not need to re-apply, but if your circumstances have changed you need to 

notify the office.  

Jazz Festival 

Once again we have been invited to participate in the Inverloch Jazz Festival. We would love as 
many students as possible to march with us in the parade on Saturday March 10th. We will meet in 
The Glade from 9.00am to assemble and be judged, then the march commences at 10.00am. 
This year the march will finish at the Bayside Lady so children can be collected from there. 
There will be no market this year but free music in the street that you are encouraged to stop at the 
end and enjoy. Children can wear hats, sunglasses and anything beachwear (sunsmart of course). 
Children can make and bring their own cardboard Jazz instruments for the day. If your child would 
like to participate please fill in the slip on Pg.1 and return or call in and leave your details at the office. 
 

Library News 

                                  VICTORIAN PREMIERS' READING CHALLENGE (VPRC) 2018 

The VPRC is now open and Inverloch Primary School is excited to be participating.  We cordially invite 
all students to sign up and join in.  Remember that this is   not a competitive event   but rather one 
that emphasises individual challenge and participation and we are confident that all of our students 
could join in. 

Children in Grades Prep to Year 2 need to read or experience (be read to) 30 books and Students in 
Years 3-6 need to read 15 books.  Some books must be selected from the booklists available on the 
Challenge Website and some are free choice.  Students have until Monday 27th August 2018 to com-
plete the Challenge. 

Students are required to enter the books they read online using the very friendly Challenge Website 
and they must also keep a paper Reading Record sheet (available from the School Library).  All books 
read should be recorded progressively on the paper Reading Record and need to be signed off by a 
parent/carer as proof that the books were read so that they can be counted towards the Challenge. 

All children who meet the Challenge will receive a special Certificate of Achievement signed by the 
Victorian Premier and handed out at School during Assembly. 

To view the booklists and for more information about the Challenge please visit 
www.education.vic.au/prc 

If you are interested in your child joining in with the Challenge please tell them to ask for a Consent 
form when they visit the Library for their timetabled Class Visit next week or please feel free to drop 
in yourself anytime on a Monday, Tuesday or Thursday to pick one up.  

Looking forward to another great year of fantastic Reading.  

Found 

A Fitbit has been found in the couch in 3/4W. We think this could have been there since last year. If 

you have lost this Fitbit please come and give us a description at the office and you can collect it. 

BBQ HELPERS NEEDED 

We need helpers for the egg and bacon roll BBQ at The Glade. If you can help with future 

BBQôs please let us know.  Time slots are 8am-10am and 10am-1pm. We need people to cook 

and serve. Also if anyone is available to pick up the BBQ trailer at 7.30am from the school 

and/or drop it back off please contact Jess on 0400045510. 



PARENT LINK ς IKPS    
 

 

Would you like an opportunity to volunteer within your childΩs school? 
Would you like to help make new parents/carers & children feel welcome and included within our 

wonderful school where άEvery Face Has A Placeέ? 
YES? 
Then maybe the role of Learning Area Kids Matter Parent Link is for you! 
 
What would this role look like and what would it entail?  
 
This role is primarily being established as a way to make LINKS among families and between the 
home and the school community: to help make everyone feel welcome, accepted and  

respected in our  school. We see it as a wonderful, unobtrusive way for new people to 
have an introduction to our school and the families and activities within it.  
   
There may be one (or two people where we have a large number of students in a year level) per-
son from each Learning Area e.g. Prep, Year 1/2, Year 3/4, Year 5/6.  
 

As the ΨParent LinkΩ between school and home you would be a new parent/carerôs first parent 
contact with our school community. Your role would be for a 12 month period. 

 
Some suggested ways in which you may help parents/carers to make the LINKS: 

 
At the start of each year (or during the term) when new families start at the school, you would 
be at school to meet the new family on their first day to help them and their  

children feel part of the school community. Our principal Wendy Caple, or a classroom teacher 
would also be there on that first day. 

 

Say ΨhiΩ, have a chat, see if they have any questions 

 

Offer to go for coffee after school Ψdrop offΩ, after school or in the near future.  

 
Catch up again either casually or by phone a week after they start at the school to see how 

they are settling in. Say ΨhiΩ in passing. 

 

Organize a Ψlow keyΩ social activity for parent/carers & families in a learning area (e.g. all Year 
3-4 families), possibly once a term e.g. a coffee morning, lunch, after school meet up at 
park, late afternoon BBQ at the park,   

 
As the Parent/Carer Link your role would also be to politely point parents in the direction of the 
class teacher or the appropriate school leadership team staff member in response to con-
cerns raised/complaints or requests for advice regarding teachers / other students or other 
classroom matters. 

 
Not sure? Donôt worry! All successful applicants will be provided with some training to  
support them in carrying out their role. After considering this ójob descriptionô, if you think it 
sounds like something youôre interested in then please complete a Parent Link Expression of In-
terest form (available at the office) and return it to Wendy Caple. 



 

Sport News 

PE Week 5 

On Friday 23rd February, 40 Inverloch/Kongwak students travelled to the District swimming sports in Korumburra. The weather 

was perfect for swimming as the sun shone through as the day went on. We had three age champions for the day in Oscar 

Hughes, Milla Laub and Jay Douglas, who swam exceptionally well all day. Our swimmers did such an incredible job breaking 

multiple records throughout the day and competing with a great attitude and even better sportsmanship. As a whole, Inverloch 

came in second in the overall standings and second in the handicap shield. Well done to all swimmers that came along and com-

peted, you did Inverloch Primary School proud. Thank you to the parents and friends for attending the day to cheer the students 

on, it definitely makes a difference. Thank you also to Mrs Ellt and Miss Wilson for supporting the students on the day. 

Congratulations also needs to go to the students who attended the day as emergencies. They may not have swam in the pool, but 

they certainly cheered their teammates along all day. It is a long day for these students and I thank them for attending the day and 

creating a fantastic team spirit. Its important in sport to put the team first, these students most certainly did that. 

Division swimming is on today at Korumburra, where 27 of our swimmers will compete to go onto Regional swimming held in a 

few weeks. These students placed in the top three last week or were successful in a relay team. We wish them all the best and 

good luck. See photos on the next page. (thanks Big K for the photos) 

Sport and exercise is vitally important part of a healthy lifestyle. If you are interested in playing a 

sport outside of school and you are not sure how or where to do so, please do not hesitate to ask 

Mr Rankin for information on local sporting clubs and opportunities.  

Thanks, 

Mr. Rankin        

 

 

Art News 

Our Artist of the week is Shea Griffin in grade 6 with his watercolour and oil pastel portrait of Mr Kilpatrick. Shea has 
used an even balance of mixed media to create a clear character depiction. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Garden News 

Our garden team is asking for donations of clean empty 2L soft drink bottles for use in the vegie garden. Please send 
along what you can with your child/ren.   

 

 




